Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Cosmetology has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Holly Bonk on September 3, 2014. The following is a summary of the agency's declination of the petition: 
Petitioner was requesting clarification regarding employment by a salon and cites Section 477.0263, Florida Statutes. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 40, No. 125, of the June 10, 2014, Florida Administrative Register. The Board considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on July 15, 2014. The Board’s Order, filed on August 25, 2014, declines to answer the Petition for Declaratory Statement. The Board determined the Petition lacked overall clarity, making it difficult to discern a clear question and declined to answer the petition. 
A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Robyn Barineau, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2202, (850)487-1395.
Please refer all comments to: Robyn Barineau, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2202, (850)487-1395.
